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Spotlight on Room 16

Mrs. Skinner’s Weekly Newsletter for September 13th, 2018

Current Events
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This week in language arts we've been working with -l blends (bl, cl, fl, gl, pl, etc), reading the story Cool Dog, School Dog, and  finally started guided reading groups. This week my focus has been on decoding strategies, or "What to do when you come to a word you don't know?" The children are really doing a wonderful job and are enjoying bringing their books home to share with you. In math, the boys & girls have been preparing for our Unit #1 assessment.  We'll continue to practice addition of 2 addends, finding the sum, being able to compose an addition sentence for a given number, and drawing a picture to prove an addition problem.  The children also began Mad­Minute Math (our daily timed fact practice) where they have 2 minutes to complete 25 problems correctly. Ask your child what level they are on. *You can download some practice pages from my website.©  Finally, in science, the children discovered vibrating materials can 
make sound, and discovered through investigations that those vibrations create sound waves that travel through the air to your ear.  

     Now that reading groups and homework has started, it seems a good time for me to discuss the importance of reading.  The saying “Practice Makes Perfect” is one that applies to many things we learn to do in life, but is particularly true in the process of learning to read.  Learning to read is a complex, multi-faceted process. 
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For some children it happens easily 
and, it seems almost effortlessly.  
For the average child, it is like 
putting a puzzle together – you do it piece by piece, and then as you progress and can begin to see the whole picture, it becomes easier and easier.  The children who have the most difficult time learning to read are those who can only see each piece separately – they can’t see how the pieces work together to make the whole puzzle picture.  Good readers use a variety of decoding strategies simultaneously. All children who are readers have another thing in common; they have practiced using their skills by reading.  In fact, research has shown that a child needs to read an average of 1500 books to become a fluent reader.  Although I have many books available for the children to read throughout the day, it is impossible to give them all of the reading practice that is necessary.  I can’t emphasize enough the importance of reading regularly and frequently at home (20 minutes nightly).  It is no coincidence that year after year, the children who consistently read the most at home are also the most competent readers. 

Since we're on the subject of reading, I've had a few questions about the reading folder, book bag, & nightly reading. 

Due to the number of students & reading groups, I will meet with most reading groups every-other day. However, your child should have their blue reading folder 
EVERY day. On the days I do not meet with your child's group, please continue to 
read 20 minutes. Your child can reread their books (for better fluency & comprehension), choose other books from your home library, or even enjoy a shared reading book that you read to/with 

them. *It is optional to write the additional books you read in your child’s folder. 

Thank you!
Word Clubs


As you know, we began word clubs 

this week. Each child was tested to check his/her level of mastery, and started at their individual level. They will be tested twice each week (Monday/ Wednesday). 

Thank you for all the practice you do at home with your child, it's truly incredible how well they are already doing. Keep up the great work! *By the way, did you know ALL the word lists are on my website? 

Check them out!

Upcoming Events
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Fri., Sept. 14th – Staff Development Day
                               NO School 
Wed., Sept. 19th – 6:00 pm  
    Pizza w/Pops (Watch Dog Kickoff)
Thurs., Sept. 20th – Make-Up Picture Day

